Medication Policy

Wherever possible, children who are prescribed medication should receive their doses at home. 

If it is necessary for medication to be taken during sessions at the Club, the following criteria must be met:

· Parents/guardians must provide written permission for the administration of medication, stating frequency and dosage, and where necessary a letter from the child’s GP may also be required.

· Staff have the right to decline such a request from a parent/carer if they are in any way uncomfortable with this. The Club is likely to decline a request from parents/carers to administer medication where this involves technical knowledge or training. 

The procedure for administering medication at the Club is as follows:
A member of staff will be assigned to administer medication for each individual child concerned. They will also be responsible for ensuring that:

· Prior consent is arranged.

· All necessary details are recorded.

· That the medication is properly labelled and safely stored during the session.

· Another member of staff acts as a witness to ensure that the correct dosage is given.

· Parents/carers sign in the Medication Record Book to acknowledge that the medication has been given.
· A written care plan must be provided and agreed by the Manager advising when and at what stage the prescribed medication should be administered.
If for any reason a child refuses to take their medication, staff will not attempt to force them to do so against their wishes. If and when such a situation occurs, the Manager and the child’s parent/carer will be notified, and the incident recorded in the Medication Record Book.

Staff will not administer ‘over the counter’ medication, only that prescribed by the child’s GP. 

If there is any change in the type of medication – whether regarding dosage or other changes to the information given on the Administering Medication Form – a new form must be completed.

Full details of all medication administered at the Club, along with all Administering Medication Forms, will be recorded and stored in the Medication Record Book.

Please note that medication that is not prescribed by a GP, for example cough medicine will not be administered at the club.  

This policy was reviewed and updated on 25th August 2006 by Sara Cook, Manager
